
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

June 9, 2008 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners met for a Public Hearing on Monday June 
9,2008 at 5:30 P.M. at the Community Center. 

Mayor Raymond Roach called the meeting to order with commissioners Tony Hawn, 
Todd Brown, Clifford Garrett and Amos Brock present. 

Invocation was given by Amos Brock. 

Mayor Raymond Roach stated that the AYSO soccer league had given a thank you card 
to the town for allowing them to use the swimming pool. He also stated that the town 
had won an Excellence in Financial management from TML. The award will be 
presented in Memphis on June 24th. The Board agreed that City Hall could close on 
June 23rd and 24th to able to receive the award. 

Motion was made by Brock, to pass on second reading Ordinance # 06-09-08-03 the 
2008-2009 fiscal year budget and tax rate, before a second was made Hawn made a 
Motion to give a 10% salary increase across the board, seconded by Brown. Hawn Aye, 
Garrett Aye, Brown Aye, Brock Aye and Roach no. The second was then made by Brown 
on the Ordinance budget. Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Garrett Aye, Brock Aye and Roach No. 

There was only one bid turned in for street patching by Bobby Letner. Motion was made 
by Hawn, seconded by Brown to hire Letner for street patching for approximately 
10,336 square feet with asphalt for $22,000.00. Hawn Aye, Brown Aye, Garrett Aye, 
Brock Aye and Roach Aye. 

Billy Roach read the May 2008 Fire Department report. 

Darrell Wright read the May 2008 Police Department report. 

Betty Hamby with Emergency Management Association was present regarding sirens for 
the tornado alert systems. 

Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brock to adjourn the meeting. Hawn 
Aye, Brown Aye, Garrett Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye. 
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